
PSU Recreation Advisory Board Meeting 
Friday, May 08, 2015 

12:00 p.m. 
102 PSU Student Recreation Center 

 
The meeting began with lunch catered from the Mall Deli.  Members present included:  
Kim Vogel, Emily Gronau, Vince Daino, Bill Stobart, , John Oppliger, Laura Covert, Janice 
Jewett, Steven Lilly, Bryce Winklepleck, Dawnelle Shelley-Burris, James Kidd, Jim Kidd, 
Amber Davish,  and Sara Vacca. 
 
Guest:  Dr. Howard Smith, COE Dean 
 
Introductions - Dr. Bill Stobart began by introducing Dean Smith.  Dr. Smith welcomed 
and thanked members of the Advisory Board for their service.  He informed them of the 
need for programs to be analyzed and appreciated their input.  After the luncheon Dr.  
Stobart asked members to introduce themselves and tell how they were involved with 
the Recreation Department.  An agenda was available with the following items:  
 
COAPRT  - Dr.  Stobart informed the committee of our recent accreditation visit March 
2014 by a three-person team from across the country.  The program passed with a few 
conditions namely: 

1) Update departmental mission statement 
2) Update departmental strategic plan 
3) Update departmental assessment plan 
4) Update website 

 
The next accreditation meeting will take place in Las Vegas at the NRPA Convention.  
Several questions were answered about what the accreditation entailed. 
 
Faculty Update – Ms. Laura Covert spoke to the committee about the two searches that 
were conducted to hire an assistant professor to replace Dr. Ferguson’s position.  
Requirements for the position have included PhD preferred, all but ABD, and CTRS 
certified.  Discussion followed on the requirements.    Ryan Metcalf was hired for the 
2014-15 academic year to fill the vacancy and is rehired for the 2015-16 school year 
due to the failed search.  The position will be open in the near future. 
 
Enrollment Figures – Enrollment in the Recreation program has declined in the last 
few semesters.  Discussion followed on options to the program. 
 
Internship Placements – Ms. Covert shared with members the different locations 
throughout the region to include Kansas City, Tulsa, Arkansas, and Missouri.  She 
informed the committee that a student had passed their CTRS test this week. 
 
Dance Minor – Dr. Janice Jewett spoke to members about the Dance Minor and 
Certificate that began this past fall.  There are 10 students declaring the minor and one 
declaring the certificate.   Upcoming legislation has been changed to allow the Dance 



Minor as one of the options for the Recreation Administration and Community, 
Corporate, Hospital Wellness Emphases areas beginning Fall 2015. 
 
TR Club – A new student organization, Therapeutic Recreation (TR) Club, has been 
formed with approximately 10 students; Ms. Covert serves as the advisor.  They will 
focus on community involvement for the fall semester.  You can follow them on 
Facebook; where you can also learn about employment opportunities and internships.  
Anyone can become a member.   
 
Other – Discussion on Practicum hours was held.  It was the consensus that some 
students got their hours done early; while others put it off until the end and were 
seeking events/opportunities to get their hours.  This will be revisited by Rec faculty as 
to possible solutions. 
 
Dr. Stobart inquired about possible changes to the program regarding different 
offerings, etc.  He also invited nominations of individuals to serve on the Advisory 
Board.   
 
Dr. Stobart thanked the members for attending & for the luncheon.  There being no 
further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:58 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Susan Downing 


